Alaska State Legislature

[image: image1.png]



Interim:  (May - Dec.)
Session:  (Jan. - May)
716 W. 4th Ave
State Capitol, Suite 30

Anchorage, AK  99501
Juneau, AK  99801-1182

Phone:  (907) 269-0144
Phone:  (907) 465-3822
Fax:  (907) 269-0148
Fax:  (907) 465-3756


Toll free:  (800) 770-3822

Senator_Bettye_Davis@legis.state.ak.us
http://www.akdemocrats.org
Senator Bettye Davis

SB 96 
TITLE:  “An Act relating to nonpayment of child support: relating to certain judicial and administrative orders for medical support of a child;”
SPONSOR STATEMENT


In July 2008, the federal government issued new medical support regulation that require states to have guidelines addressing how either or both parents will provide for a child’s healthcare needs through accessible health insurance coverage, cash medical support, or both.  Failure to satisfy these regulations jeopardizes federal funding for the state’s child support programs. 
Under the federal regulations, states must order either or both parents to purchase reasonably-priced, accessible health insurance coverage, cash medical support, or both.  Cash medical support may be required in those cases where no reasonable-priced health insurance coverage is accessible to the child.  If a parent is ordered to pay cash medical support, the Child Support Services Division must enforce the ongoing cash medical support obligation as well as collect any cash medical support arrears.

